
 August 27, 2023 

Our Mission 
The purpose of Bethel Church  is to make and develop  disciples for  
Jesus Christ, locally and around the world. 

BETHEL BERGTHALER MENNONITE CHURCH 
E-mail: bethel@ourbethelchurch.com 

 

 
Pastor – Mark Sawatzky (204.362.2937)    pastormark@ourbethelchurch.com 

Pastor– Mike Neufeld (204.362.6810) pastormike@ourbethelchurch.com 

Youth Pastor - Eli Klassen (431.774.4747)   pastoreli@ourbethelchurch.com 

Senior Care Director—Randy Smart (204.362.8315) randycindysmart@gmail.com    

Ministerial Chairman – Gerald Thiessen (204.362.6377) gthiessen.57@gmail.com 

Congregational Chairman – Gerald Letkeman (204.362.1848) gwletke@gmail.com 

Care Groups – Mark Toews (204.325.6854) mt5toews@gmail.com 

Awana – Jonathan Peters (204.325.2093) bbmcawana@gmail.com 

Women’s Ministry - womensministry@ourbethelchurch.com 

Sunday School – Alison Hesom  (325.5116) Julian Giesbrecht (332.0739) 

sundayschool@ourbethelchurch.com 

 

Stay in the know 

 

 

 

Sermon Notes 

Welcome & Announcements: Tom Friesen 

Worship in song: Riley Peters 

Prayer ministry: Lyndon Giesbrecht  

Missions Report: Emily Peters 

Children’s feature: Travis / Rachel Friesen  

Scripture reading: Psalm 51:1-7 Mike Braun  

Sermon: When the going gets tough - Pastor Mark Sawatzky 

Closing Song: Riley Peters  

Benediction 

mailto:pastormark@ourbethelchurch.com
https://app.faithteams.com/portal/#people?personId=444407


Church council has assigned a small sub-committee to look at updating 
our church constitution.  We welcome the congregation's input as we 
review and revise the Constitution (which can be viewed on our          
website).  Please contact either Pastor Mike or Pastor Mark with your 
comments, or suggestions prior to Sept. 17 so the committee can 
take your suggestions into consideration.  

Words cannot express how grateful we the Klassen family are for this 
Bethel Church family. We would like to thank all those who had a helpful 
part at the time of Bill’s passing. Thank you Pastor Randy, Pastor Mark & 

Pastor Eli. Thank you to the ladies in the kitchen assembly line. Thank you 
to the ushers and traffic directors. Thank you to the video and audio     
technicians. Thank you for all the yummy meals that our family was 

blessed with during this time. We were truly blessed by you. Thank you for 
your prayers. 

              Karen & Family 

Missionary of the Month 

Members of our community who are impacted by illness and grief: 

• August 28: Sr youth fire/baseball game night 

• September 10: Sunday School/ Lunch to follow the service 

• September 11: First Night Back! Sr. Youth 7pm 

• September 12: First Night Back! Jr Youth 7pm 

P r a y e r 

• Peter (Linda) Elias 
• Mary Enns   
• Roxana Enns 
• Karen Klassen 

• Mayah Giesbrecht 
• Kelly Robertson 
• Mary Enns 
 

Allan Peters 

Praise God for Allan and his family as they continue to serve the 
youth and young adults at YFC and specifically in the Recovery   
Housing at Common Spaces in Brandon.  Pray for wisdom as they 
walk alongside and provide opportunities for young people to make 
godly decisions and bring about positive change in their lives. 

Please see the bulletin board in the foyer for all other  

community announcements 

Coming up at Bethel 

Awana we are looking for more Awana 

leaders and if you have not  registered for 

this year message Jonathan Peters (Phone 

and email listed on the back of  the         

bulletin) More details to come.  

THANK YOU to the amazing group 

of 45 volunteers that helped with 

VBS this past week. We had the         

privilege to share the Gospel with 

88 children. Pray that God will          

continue to move in their lives.  

Sunday School kickoff! Everyone is invited! September 10 at 9:15am with 
the church service starting at 10:30 and a lunch to follow. More details to 
come. 

To Caelan Giesbrecht & Nicole Fehr on their wedding on Saturday August 26. 

May God bless their journey of marriage! 


